

## Singleton Public School

8 Hunter Street Singleton, NSW 2330

Phone: (02) 6571 2250

Email: singleton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au



20 February 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

Singleton Public School will continue running Homework Club during Term 1, 2024. The aim is to offer assistance to students requiring help in completing their weekly classroom homework, reading log or revision/extension tasks. To begin with, we will commence with up to 20 positions for students in Years 3 to 6.

Students may begin attending at any time during the term, however, they **must** return a completed form to the office, **prior** to their first attendance date.

When: Thursday afternoons, commencing Thursday, 29 February 2024 (Week 5).

Where: 3C Classroom with Mr Cochrane and Mrs Whalan

**Time:** 3.15 pm until 4.15 pm

The pick-up time and location has changed this year. Parents will be required to pick up their child at **4.15 pm sharp** at the **Kiss and drop gate** near the **Parsonage**. Students will be taken to this area for collection by a staff member. Students may be collected prior to this time by parents by coming up to the classroom and signing their child out. 3C is located at the top of the first set of stairs in the new building, near the sandpit.

Last year, we had students who attended without basic equipment: eraser, pencil, ruler and sometimes, actual homework. Students are expected to bring these items with them. We would like to think they can take ownership in attending Homework Club by being prepared. We also had students who handed in their signed note to attend homework club, however, were never seen. Our hope is that students will gain benefit from joining us each week to consolidate their learning.

Please sit down and have a discussion with your child regarding this opportunity and why you believe this would be a worthwhile session to attend. Then, if you would like your child to attend Homework Club, please fill out the form below and return it to the **school office by Tuesday**, **27 February 2024**. Students securing a place for sessions this term will be provided a confirmation note to return to parents / carers.

Once the sessions begin, ask your child about their afternoon and get them talking about what they are doing regarding maths, reading and other parts of their day.

Mr Cochrane and Mrs Whalan	Mrs Anna O'Brien		
Organising Teachers	Relieving Principal		
SPS Homework Club - Please return this note to the schoo entire form.			
I would like to place an expression of interest for my child			
beginning Thursday, 29 February 2024.	rnoons from 3.15 pm to 4.15 pm during Term 1 –		

- I agree, and am able, to pick up my child at 4.15 pm from the 'Kiss and Drop' gate (at the Parsonage).
- o I understand that I may pick up my child up prior to the finishing time from the 3C classroom by signing them out, and I will enter and exit via the Kiss and Drop gate.

Signed:	Date :	